Module 1

learning for life

Unit : 1. Life choices

Page : 11

What kind of job is right for you?

What kind of job is right for you.			
	Agree Somewhat Agree Disagree		
1 I'd like to work in a company.	ο	0	0
ر معمل به معمل المعمل في شركة			
اود ا ارغب ال اعمل في مكرك			
2 I can't enjoy a job unless it is quite challenging.	0	0	0
لا يمكنني الاستمتاع بوظيفة ما لم تكن صعبة جدا			
3 I prefer working with other people than working alone.	0	0	0
افضل العمل مع اشخاص اخرين على العمل لوحدي			
4 I'd be happier with a job that has regular hours.	0	0	0
سأكون اكثر سعادة بوظيفة / عمل له ساعات منتظمة	-	-	
شاخون اختر شعاده بوطيفة / عمل به شاعات منتظمة			
5 A position with power and status is attractive to me.	0	0	0
المنصب الذي يتمتع بالقوة والمكانة هو أمر جذاب بالنسبة لي.			
C I waylda't like a iab with tag much regeneral ility			
6 I wouldn't like a job with too much responsibility.	0	0	0
لا أرغب في وظيفة تتطلب الكثير من المسؤولية.			
7 I want a job that allows me to contribute to society.	0	0	0
أريد عملا يسمح لى بالمساهمة في المجتمع.	-		
اري عمار يسمع بي بالمساهمة في المجتمع.			
8 My main motivation for working is to make money.	0	0	0
دافعي الرئيسي للعمل هو كسب المال.			
9 I'd prefer to work part time instead of full time.	0	0	0
	0	0	0
أفضل العمل بدوام جزئي بدلاً من العمل بدوام كامل			
10 I'd prefer to work full time instead of part time.	0	0	0
أفضل العمل بدوام كامل بدلاً من العمل بدوام جزئي			

B) Complete the survey above by ticking (\checkmark) the boxes that apply to you. Then discuss the following questions with a partner.

أكمل الاستبيان أعلاه بتحديد (٧) المربعات التي تنطبق عليك. ثم ناقش الأسئلة التالية مع شريكك.

1 What kinds of jobs are most popular for graduates in your country at the moment?

ما هي أنواع الوظائف الأكثر شيوعا للخريجين في بلدك في الوقت الحالي؟

2 What jobs in your country are considered to be good jobs?

ما هي الوظائف في بلدك التي تعتبر وظائف جيدة؟

Future career

مهنة المستقبل

Not all people have the ability to explore their future and build it with more confidence and clarity. Most studies have highlighted the role of parents as active agents in the career development of their children. Parents want their children to opt for a career they know well about, but what their children want or aspire to become can be completely different. Many parents said they had misguided their children into choosing a career of their choice. It is very important not to burden our children with unreal expectations.

ليس كل الناس لديهم القدرة على استكشاف مستقبلهم وبنائه بمزيد من الثقة والوضوح. أبرزت معظم الدراسات دور الوالدين كعناصر فاعلة في التطوير الوظيفي لأطفالهم . يريد الوالدين لأبنائهم اختيار مهنة يعرفونها جيدًا ، لكن ما يريده أطفالهم أو يطمحون إليه يمكن أن يكون مختلفًا تمامًا. قال العديد من الأهالي إنهم ضللوا أطفالهم في اختيار مهنة من اختيارهم. من المهم جدًا أن لا نثقل كاهل أطفالنا بتوقعات غير واقعية.

There are a few factors that are of great importance in the career selection process. The child's aptitude is a mirror of his/her personality, strengths, and weaknesses. Hence, a designed aptitude test can reveal a lot of information regarding the child that can help in taking a well-informed career selection. It is very difficult to spend your life working in a field that you are not interested in. هناك القليل من العوامل التي لها أهمية كبيرة في عملية الاختيار الوظيفي. تعد كفاءة الطفل مرآة لشخصيته ونقاط قوته وضعفه. وبالتالي ، يمكن أن يكشف اختبار القدرات المصمم عن الكثير من المعلومات المتعلقة بالطفل والتي يمكن أن تساعد في اختيار مهنة معروفة. من الصعب جدًا أن تقضى حياتك في العمل في مجال لا تستمتع به.

Courses leading towards a desired career should be found easily for the young to enable them to make right decisions about their future. Psychologists said that it was very easy for a child to get swayed by peer pressure into choosing a career that the majority was opting rather than the one which was best for him/her.

يجب العثور بسهولة على الدورات التدريبية التي تؤدي إلى مهنة مرغوبة لتمكين الشباب من اتخاذ القرارات الصحيحة بشأن مستقبلهم. قال علماء النفس إنه كان من السهل جدًا على الطفل أن يتأثر بضغط الأقران في اختيار مهنة كانت الغالبية تختارها بدلاً من المهنة الأفضل له / لها.

Although it should not be the most important, remuneration of a career holds value in one's life; hobody likes to earn little. A job's earnings should match the child's aspirations and provide a satisfying comfortable life. Modern societies needs professionals in every field: utility workers, garbage collectors, farmers, nurses, doctors, engineers, teachers, professors and many others. على الرغم من أنه لا ينبغى أن يكون الأجر الأكثر أهمية ، إلا أن أجر المهنة له قيمة في حياة الفرد ؛ لا أحد يحب أن يكسب القليل. يجب أن تتوافق أرباح الوظيفة مع تطلعات الطفل وتوفر حياة مريحة مُرضية. تحتاج المجتمعات الحديثة إلى محترفين في كل مجال: عمال المرافق وجامعي القمامة والمزارعين والممرضيين والأطباء والمهندسين والمدرسين والأساتذة وغيرهم الكثير.

Furthermore, demotivation might have a negative impact on the child's mental health when rejecting all of his/her ideas. Parents can work together to gather information about a career and then help the child in deciding whether it is suitable or not. Most people have dreams of future jobs and there's no limit to what this could be, but we can't be absolutely certain about our career choices. Researchers told us that through self-reflection and guided activities, we would find our core values and a clearer path towards the right career.

بالأضافة لذلك ، قد يكون لعدم التحفيز / التثبيط تأثير سلبي على صحة الطفل العقلية عند رفض كل أفكاره. يمكن للوالدين العمل معًا لجمع المعلومات حول المهنة ومن ثم مساعدة الطفل في تقرير ما إذا كانت مناسبة أم لا. يحلم معظم الناس بوظائف مستقبلية ولا يوجد حد لما يمكن أن تكون ، لكن لا يمكننا أن نكون متأكدين تمامًا بشأن اختياراتنا المهنية. أخبرنا الباحثون أنه من خلال التفكير الذاتى والأنشطة الموجهة ، سنجد قيمنا الأساسية ومسارًا أوضح نحو المهنة الصحيحة.

Parents want their children to opt for a career they know well about. 2. No, they don't. Many parents may misguide their children by choosing a career that can be completely different from what their children want. 3. The factors are the child's aptitude, the courses leading towards a desired career and remuneration of a career. 4. A child can get swayed by peer pressure into choosing a career. 5. Demotivation might have a negative impact on the child's mental health when rejecting all the ideas of the child. 6. Researchers told us that through self-reflection and guided activities we would find our core values and a

page : 12

Reading

a Read the text and answer the following questions.

1 How do most parents nowadays guide their children to choose their future career? كيف يوجه معظم الآباء في الوقت الحاضر أطفالهم لاختيار مستقبلهم الوظيفي؟ Parents want their children to opt for a career they know well about . يربد الآباء لأبنائهم اختيار مهنة بعرفونها جيدًا.

2. Do you think parents follow the right strategy? Why?

هل تعتقد أن الآباء يتبعون الإستراتيجية الصحيحة؟ لماذا ا؟

No, they don't. many parents said that they misguided their children by choosing a career that can be completely different from what their children want .

لا ، لا يفعلون ذلك. قال العديد من الآباء إنهم ضللوا أطفالهم باختيار مهنة يمكن أن تكون مختلفة تمامًا عما يربده أطفالهم.

3 What factors should be taken into consideration to decide a future career? ما هي العوامل التي يجب ان تؤخذ بعين الأعتبار لتحديد مستقبل مهني؟ The child's aptitude , the courses leading towards a desired career and remuneration of a career . كفاءة الطفل ، والدورات التي تؤدي إلى مهنة مرغوبة راتب المهنة.

4 What is the influence of peers on children?

ما هو تأثير الأقران على الأطفال؟

A child can get swayed by peer pressure into choosing a career . يمكن أن يتأثر الطفل بضغط الأقران في اختيار مهنة.

5 How can demotivation affect the child's character?

كيف يمكن أن يؤثر التثبيط على شخصية الطفل؟

Demotivation might have a negative impact on the child's mental health when rejecting all of his / her ideas .

قد يكون للتثبيط تأثير سلبي على صحة الطفل العقلية عند رفض كل أفكاره.

6 What do researchers recommend to choose our future career?

ماذا يوصي الباحثون لاختيار مهنتنا المستقبلية؟

Researchers told us that through self- reflection and guided activities , we would find our core values and a clearer path towards a career .

أخبرنا الباحثون أنه من خلال التفكير الذاتي والأنشطة الموجهة ، سنجد قيمنا الأساسية ومسارًا أوضح نحو الحياة المهنية.

<u>b Look at the highlighted words. In pairs, choose the right meaning, a or b.</u>

1. aspirea. seek to attain a goal .2. burden.b. load3. aptitude.b. natural ability or skill4.swayed.a. influenced5. remuneration.a. money paid for work or services.6. Demotivationb. making someone less eager or willing to do their job .Page : 13

c. Complete the following sentences with words from the article

1 Parents play a vital role in the career development of their children. يلعب الوالدين دورًا حيويًا في التطوير الوظيفي لأطفالهم.

2 Parents should study very well the aptitude of their children to decide their future career. يجب على الوالدين أن يدرسوا جيدًا قدرة أطفالهم على تقرير مستقبلهم الوظيفي.

3 There should be leading courses to help children choose the best job for them in the future. يجب أن تكون هناك دورات رائدة لمساعدة الأطفال على اختيار أفضل وظيفة لهم في المستقبل.

4 Nowadays, most people encourage their children to choose their future profession based on the remuneration that profession brings to them.

في الوقت الحاضر ، يشجع معظم الناس أطفالهم على اختيار مهنتهم المستقبلية بناءً على الراتب الذي تجلبه لهم المهنة.

Vocabulary <u>Word Family and Phrasal Verbs</u>

a. Complete these sentences with the correct form of the words in brackets.

1 Individuals have various dreams in their day-to-day existence. (vary) الأفراد لديهم أحلام مختلفة في حياتهم اليومية.

2 Everyone endeavours a great deal to make dreams a reality. (real) الجميع يبذل قصارى جهده لجعل الأحلام حقيقة.

3 Future plans and decisions have a great importance in a person's life. (decide) الخطط والقرارات المستقبلية لها أهمية كبيرة في حياة الشخص.

4 Gaining your boss confidence is really a great accomplishments . (accomplish) وان العظيمة. إن اكتساب ثقة رئيسك في العمل يعد حقًا من الإنجازات العظيمة.

5 I went to a counsellor for guidance on my career. (guide) ذهبت إلى مستشار للحصول على إرشادات في مسيرتي المهنية.

b. <u>Underline the phrasal verbs in these sentences, then match each one with its meaning below.</u>

1 The rich have to <u>reach out to</u> the poor. على الأغنياء أن يمدوا أيديهم إلى الفقراء. f. offer help and support to someone تقديم المساعدة والدعم لشخص ما

2 She didn't really <u>fit in with</u> her workmates in her previous job. لم تتلاءم حقًا مع زملائها في العمل في وظيفتها السابقة. a. be accepted by other people in a group يتم قبولها من قبل أشخاص آخرين في المجموعة

3 ا <u>got into</u> writing when I was a kid, and I just never stopped loving it. أحببت الكتابة عندما كنت طفلاً ، ولم أتوقف أبدًا عن حبه. d start to become interested in something. تبدأ في الاهتمام بشيء ما.

4 We've been talking about this project for a while, and it's time to <u>follow it through.</u> . لقد تحدثنا عن هذا المشروع منذ فترة ، وحان الوقت لمتابعته / تنفيذه c start something and finish it in a satisfactory way. ابدأ شيئًا ما وأكمله بطريقة مرضية.

5 If you <u>run into</u> any trouble, just give me a call. إذا واجهت أي مشكلة ، فقط اتصل بي. b encounter problems or difficulties unexpectedly تواجه مشاكل أو صعوبات بشكل غير متوقع

6 A big part of my job is <u>keeping up with</u> the latest research in medical technology. يتمثل جزء كبير من وظيفتي في مواكبة أحدث الأبحاث في مجال التكنولوجيا الطبية. e stay updated and informed about something. ابق على اطلاع دائم بشيء ما.

Page : 14 Pronunciation

Homophones .

Homophones are words that have the same pronunciation but different meanings and spellings. الهوموفون هي <mark>الكلم</mark>ات التي لها نفس النطق ولكن لديها معاني وهجاء مختلف.

Choose the correct word between brackets.

1 Which (way / weigh) should we use to (way / weigh) the goods? ما هي الطريقة التي يجب أن نستخدمها لوزن البضائع؟

2 No one knows (weather / whether) the (weather / whether) will be fine tomorrow. لا أحد يعرف ما إذا كان الطقس سيكون جيدًا غدًا.

3 The cyclist (road / rode) his bike and set off quickly on the (road / rode). ركب الدراج دراجته وانطلق بسرعة على الطريق.

4 The man is enjoying his time with his (son / sun) on the beach under the (son / sun). يستمتع الرجل بوقته مع ابنه على الشاطئ تحت الشمس 5 I only (eight/ ate) a sandwich at (eight / ate) before I went to bed. أكلت شطيرة فقط في الثامنة قبل أن أنام

6 The teacher asked the students to (right / write) down the (right / write) answer. طلب المعلم من الطلاب كتابة الإجابة الصحيحة

7 We usually (by/buy) our food from a shop (by/buy) the corner. نحن عادة نشترى طعامنا من متجر عند الزاوية.

8 I wanted to sit (here / hear) to be able to (here / hear) the speech well. أردت أن أجلس هنا لأتمكن من سماع الخطاب جيدًا.

Grammar **Revision of Tenses 1**

a. Tom is on holiday in Egypt with his wife, Jane, and their children, John and Sally. He's emailing their eldest child, Simon, who is at home in England.

يقضى توم عطلة في مصر مع زوجته جين وأطفالهما جون وسالي. إنه يرسل بريدًا إلكترونيًا لطفلهما الأكبر ، سيمون ، الموجود في المنزل في إنجلترا. If the Present Continuous form is correct, put a tick \checkmark . If it's wrong, either change the spelling or change it to the Present Simple as necessary.

New massage

To:Simon Subject : Holiday Hi,

How are you geting getting on, Simon? We're thinking we think it's great here. Everyone is having a good time. I'm sitting (1) sitting in the Nile Hotel. John is swimming (2) in the pool. Sally is lying (3) your exams start tomorrow. Good luck! Is it raining (9).............in England? The sun is -shining (10). shinning here, of the things that people say, but only if I repeat them many times. Hope to hear from you soon!

های

كيف حالك يا سايمون؟ نعتقد أن الوضع رائع هنا. الجميع يقضى وقتا ممتعا أنا جالس في فندق النيل. جون يسبح في المسبح. سالى مستلقية في الشمس ، وجين تتسوق! نحن نحب مصر. كلنا مسترخين. ماذا تفعل؟ هل تعمل بجد في الوقت الحالي؟ أعلم أن امتحاناتك ستبدأ غدًا. حظا سعيدا ، هل تمطر في انجلترا الشمس مشرقة هنا طبعا انا اتعلم القليل من العربية لكن ليس كثيرا انا افهم بعض الاشياء التي يقولها الناس لكن فقط اذا كررتها كثيرا . أتمني أن أسمع رد منك قريبا!

Page : 15

b. Complete the dialogues from the information in the box. Use the Present Perfect Simple or the Present Perfect Continuous.

	Activity	Now		
Jane	sweep the floors	She is sweating.		
Gorge	cut the grass	He is tired.		
Rachel	do the washing-up	She has soft hands.		
Mike	peel the onions	He has red eyes.		
Tom	defrost the fridge	He has cold hands.		

Because I have been sweeping the floors.

• Jane, why are you sweating? جين ، لماذا تتعرقين ؟ لأننى كنت أمسح الأرضيات.

• Is the lawn finished? Yes, Gorge has cut the grass. هل انتهى العشب؟ نعم ، لقد قطع جورج العشب

1 Rachel, why are your hands so soft? راشيل ، لماذا يداك ناعمة جدًا؟ Because I have been doing the washing-up . لأننى كنت أقوم بالغسيل.

2 Are the onions ready for the pan? هل البصل جاهز للقلي؟ Yes, Mike has peeled them. نعم ، لقد قشرهم مايك.

3 George, you look tired. يبدو أنك متعب يا جورج. Yes, I have been cutting the grass . نعم ، لقد كنت أقطع العشب.

4 Tom, your hands are very cold. توم ، يديك باردتان جدًا. Yes, I have been defrosting the fridge . نعم ، لقد كنت اقوم بإذابة الثلج من الثلاجة.

5 Are the floors clean? هل الارضيات نظيفة؟ Yes, Jane has swept them.

نعم ، مسحتهم جين.

6 Why are your eyes red, Mike?

لماذا عيونك حمراء يا مايك؟

Because I have been peeling the onions . لأننى كنت اقشر البصل.

7 Are the plates clean? هل الأطباق نظيفة؟

Yes, Rachel has done the washing-up . نعم ، لقد قامت راشيل بالغسيل

8 Is the fridge all right now? هل الثلاجة بخير الآن؟

Yes, Tom has deprosted the fridge . نعم ، قام توم بإذابة الثلج من الثلاجة.

c. Complete the dialogues using the Present Perfect Simple or Past Simple.

1 <u>A</u> I saw (see) Jack last night. رأيت جاك الليلة الماضية <u>B</u> Oh really. I (1) haven't seen (not / see) him for months. How is he? اوه حقا. لم أره منذ شهور. كيف حاله؟

2 <u>A</u> (2) Have you ever won (you/ ever/ win) a competition?
 هل سبق لك الفوز بمسابقة
 <u>B</u> Yes, I (3) won (win) a writing competition in 2006.
 نعم ، فزت بمسابقة الكتابة عام 2006.

3 <u>A</u> Is that a new tab? هل هذا الحاسوب اللوحي جديد؟ <u>B</u> Yes, I (4) have just bought (just / buy) it. نعم ، لقد اشتريته للتو.

<u>A</u> How long (5) have you used (you / use) a computer? منذ متى وأنت تملكه؟

<u>B</u> I've been using a computer for at least three years. Maybe longer. أنني أملكهه منذ ثلاث سنوات على الأقل. ريما اكثر

4 <u>**A**</u> So, Jack is your best friend. (6) <u>Did you meet</u> (you/ meet) him when you were at university? إذن ، جاك هو أفضل صديق لك. هل قابلته عندما كنت في الجامعة؟

V)

<u>**B**</u> Yes, we (7) have been (be) friends for more than ten years. نعم ، نحن أصدقاء منذ أكثر من عشر سنوات

Everyday English

Giving Advice

تقديم النصيحة Giving advice	قبول النصيحة Accepting the advice	متردد بشکل کامل completely Hesitating
• If I were you	 That's true. I haven't thought 	 Maybe you're right, but
لو أنني مكانك	about that before.	ربما أنت على حق لكن
• You'd better	هذا صحيح . لم أفكر بهذا الأمر من قبل	• Well, you see
من الأفضل لك	• OK. I can do that.	حسنا . برأيك
• You should	حسنا . بأمكاني القيام بذلك	 I'm not sure. Maybe I could
انت يجب	• Yes, you're right. I'll do that.	أنا لست متأكد . ربما يمكنني
• Try to	نعم ظانت على حق . سأقوم بذلك	• I'm not sure if this is the best thing
حاول أن	• Of course! I should've thought	to do now.
 Instead of you can 	about that	لست متأكد فيما اذا كان هذا افضل شيء أفعلة
بدلا من ان یمکنك ان	بالطبع . كان علي التفكير بذلك الأمر	الأن

Now, work with a partner to create a conversation with these situations using the expressions above.

1 Your friend is a heavy smoker. Try to give him advice to quit smoking. صديقة يدخن كثيرا, حاول ان تقدم له نصيحة بالتوقف عن التدخين You should stop smoking and do sports

يجب عليك التوقف عن التدخين و مماؤسة الرياضة

2 Your cousin is travelling to England to study there. But he doesn't speak English well. Give him some advice to improve his English.

أبن عمك مسافر الى انكلترا للدراسة هناك . لكنه لا يتحدث الأنكليزية جيدا . قدم له بعض النصائح ليحسن لغته الأنكليزية If I were you , I would do English courses .

لو كنت مكانك ، لكنت قمت بدورات للغة الأنكيزية

3 Your sister has an important event to go to the next holiday and she can't miss her class / work.

أختك لديها حدث مهم في العطلة القادمة و كنها لا تستطيع ان تترك درسها / عملها

You should study hard to be able to go on holiday يجب أن تدرس بجد لتستطع الذاهب في العطلة